






November 19, 2018 School Board Meeting Minutes 
 
Attendees: Cindy Tusler, Laura Fuhrman, Brock Tibbetts, Matt Anderson, Kathy Meidinger, 
Superintendent Angie WIlliams 
Meeting Began 7 pm 
Consent Agenda: Kathy moved to approve, Laura 2nd -Motion passed 
No public comment 
Teacher’s Corner: Miss Brence-teaches 2nd grade, class is beginning 2 digit addition, made 
cornbread for Thanksgiving celebration.  
Miss Smith- teaches 1st grade, just finished addition strategies in math, lots of writing 
 
21st Century Update- Brooke Gierke-program averaging 30 students which is up from last years 
20-25.  Assume this is from not having bus routes.  6 HS helpers rotate working.  Focusing on 
community -Together we can do so much.   
 
Strategic Planning- Cindy said that we are looking at a Saturday for the next meeting to have 
during the day so others can be there who aren’t able to come at night.  Brock said he didn’t feel 
it was productive and was expensive.  He thought many of the ideas were “pie in the sky”.   
Kathy thought that was a good thing.   Matt thought the first night was good but that the second 
wasn’t at productive either. He agreed with Brock that it was like “pie in the sky” and 
unreasonable.  Cindy said that is was a process.  Laura felt that you need to have the big far 
reaching goals and narrow them down.  Cindy appreciated Debra Silk’s input.  Barb thought the 
2nd night was better than the 1st and heard ideas she hadn’t thought of.  Dora like community 
input.  Holly said it was interesting at her table and wished she had been at the 1st meeting.  
 
Legislative Lobbyist- Per the superintendent’s recommendation, Kathy moved to support Dan 
Farr in Helena during the next legislative session for approx $666.  Brock- 2nd. Motion passed.  
 
Athletics- Mr. McCrone stated that only 3 boys right now would be willing to play HS basketball 
next year.  He over option such as Terry Varsity, Terry JH, playing with Glendive and playing 
with Circle. The projected numbers in the high school  for the next 3 years were presented.  
Next year 2019-20 is the lowest for those interested in playing.  The Board tabled discussion 
until the December board meeting.   
 
Personnel- Per the superintendent’s recommendation, Brock moved to hire Harleigh Dion as an 
ASP worker.  Matt -2nd, motion passed.  
 
Angie shared Melody Haynes letter of resignation stating that she is retiring at the end of the 
school year.  Meeting adjourned 8:01 pm. 
Next meeting 17th of December at 7 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,  
Angie Williams 
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Terry School District   1 
 2 
STUDENTS       3235 3 
 4 
Video Surveillance 5 
 6 
The Board authorizes the use of video cameras on District property to ensure the health, welfare, 7 
and safety of all staff, students, and visitors to District property and to safeguard District 8 
buildings, grounds, and equipment.  The Superintendent will approve appropriate locations for 9 
video cameras. 10 
 11 
The Superintendent will notify staff and students, through staff and student handbooks or by 12 
other means, that video surveillance may occur on District property.  A notice will also be posted 13 
at the main entrance of all District buildings, and on all buses, indicating the use of video 14 
surveillance. 15 
 16 
The District may choose to make video recordings a part of a student’s educational record or of a 17 
staff member’s personnel record.  The District will comply with all applicable state and federal 18 
laws related to record maintenance and retention. 19 
 20 
Video recordings will be totally without sound.  21 
 22 
Cross Reference: 3600 Student Records 23 
 24 
Policy History: 25 
Adopted on:  26 
Reviewed on: 27 
Revised on: 28 



Superintendent Report  
December 2018 
 
Policy- Policy 3235 is the policy that Kathy mentioned hearing about during a conference she 
attended.  Since we do have cameras on campus, this is a good policy to have in place.   
 
Boys’ Basketball- This was  tabled from last month’s meeting. 
 
Building Status- Kathy asked for this to be on the agenda regarding the Facilities Inventory 
Report.  This is a part of SB 307 (see attached). The first update must be completed by July 1, 
2019.  OPI has not confirmed to me to what extent and what format this needs to be and 
MTSBA was not able to help me either.  We have posted the resolution for permissive levies 
since 2017 as required.   
 
This last week, I met with representatives from Mid Rivers regarding a Facebook post that had 
occurred after the last strategic planning meeting.  They, Cathy and I discussed are current 
needs, future needs and some ways we can possibly save money and get the most out of our 
ERate.   
 
Wednesday, I attended a Teacher Job Fair in Bozeman.  There were about 20 schools there to 
recruit teachers.  MSU graduated 30 new teachers this fall and will double that in the spring. .  
MSU is encouraging new teachers to teach in rural areas, but there  were not many that were 
looking to come to eastern MT, which became a big conversation for all of the schools from here 
that were there.  Teacher recruitment is not only a statewide problem but is being seen 
nationwide.  
 
I am working with Lynn Stickel to address our walk in freezer.  Because of its age, we will have 
to replace it soon.  She has suggested having one that is outside, so we will look into that as 
well as replacing or restoring, if possible, the one inside.    
 
12/18- Winter Concert K-12 
12/21- Last day before winter break. Return to school 1/2/2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.terry.k12.mt.us/files/user/96/file/2018_RESOLUTION_OF_INTENT_TO_IMPOSE_AN_INCREASE_IN_LEVIE1.pdf
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